FOREST HOME TOWNSHIP PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION MINUTES September 18, 2019 5:15 PM

Members present: Carrie Hebden, Paul Trumble, Dean Crandall, Sheryl Guy and Stephanie Hebden.

Absent: None.

The Chairperson Carrie Hebden called the meeting to order at 5:15 PM.

PUBLIC COMMENT: There was none. **CORRESPONDENCE:** There was none.

AGENDA:

It was moved by Guy, seconded by Trumble, to approve the agenda as written. Motion carried – all present voting yes.

MINUTES:

It was moved by Crandall, seconded by S. Hebden, to approve the meeting minutes of August 21, 2019 as written. Motion carried – all present voting yes.

OLD BUSINESS:

Arrowhead Park – Guy

No report.

Crandall and Trumble both reported that they had been to park and in good shape.

Gorham Beach – S. Hebden

Reported in good shape except the erosion problem at the boat launch.

Trumble reported that he had addressed erosion issues with Corey and temporary fix to add gravel.

FHT Cottage Drive Family Park – Trumble/Crandall

Reported that the park is in great shape, trees are really growing and the grass is very green and both appear to be very healthy.

Loon Nursery – C. Hebden

No Report. High usage seeing many vehicles parked in parking lot.

Glacial Hills – Crandall

Report in great shape.

Friends of Glacial continue to plan to seek grants to make improvements and in the spring are planning to move power pole and put an underground well in. The Friends of Glacial continue to work on future acquisitions for properties but no formal request to GTRLC at this point.

Discussion followed on the future of construction of a Pavilion.

- Seek a quote C. Hebden offered to contact Northern Builders John Willson
- 24' x 32'
- Portion have walls or partial walls
- Review site/location to construct

Torch Lake Family Park – Trumble/Crandall

Trumble reported that the park is in great shape, grass a little tall Corey missed mowing in error.

30 Acre Parcel - All

Trumble reported easement process a waiting game.

Continue to list on agenda and continue to discuss future uses.

<u>Pinnel Road Ending – Trumble</u>

Trumble reported that he had discussed the problem with Corey as the site continues to have erosion issues. The log steps and wood chips, is not enough to prevent foot traffic in the eroded area as planned.

Discussion followed. Putting larger stones/rocks along walkway on both the north and south sides may improve and prevent foot traffic.

NEW BUSINESS:

There was none.

0

hairnerson Carrie Hehden	Sacretary Sharyl Guy
The meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m.	
	•
OTHER: Next regular meeting set for October 16, 2019 @ 5:1	15 p.m.